KING’S COLLEGE LONDON ENGINEERS’ ASSOCIATION

     Minutes of the KCLEA Committee Meeting held on 

                                      19th January 2017
Present

Chris Bowden 


Secretary




Graham Raven                              President
John Thomson                              Treasurer
Keith Newton

Annemarie Heijna                          President KCLES

David Blacoe
Ted Willis                                       Events Secretary

Amber Shafi

Vasilas Lyras

Clive Arrigoni

Apologies noted from

Ian Williams


         
Mike Clode

Professor Simon Parsons
Professor Michael Luck

The meeting was chaired by Graham Raven and started with a round of introductions of new members
1)      Approval of the minutes of the last meeting. (8th September 2016)
         These were approved
2)      Development of Engineering courses.
         A full intake is expected in 2018. The quad. Is being developed.
3)      The Bursary Fund
           Currently we have 2 x 45 Bio-medical and 15 Electrical Engineering students.

It was proposed that we start by awarding two bursaries of £1000 each, one                                               funded by the bursary fund and one from KCLEA funds.

The awards to be announced just as soon as possible.  Agreed to use the original selection criteria, though this will be reviewed for subsequent years.
Clive kindly offered to liaise with Simon and Amber.      Action   C.Arrigoni
The Medals are prizes for academic achievement and require a structured re-introduction. Clive to also follow.                                    Action  C.Arrigoni
4)     KCLES
           Proposals for a “workshop” are being put forward.       Action A. Heijna
5)    KCLEA events
a)   2016 AGM

Ted was thanked for his work in organising the evening. It was also noted that  Mike’s King’s Engineer bulletin had been a great success in reaching out to alumni to make them aware of the event, even if they were unable to attend.
b)   2017 Lecture

Ted reported that he had arrangements in hand. £500 allocated for    refreshments. Ted to follow publicity via Jennifer Russell in the Alumni Office.

                                                                                                Action  T.Willis

c)  2016 Lunch

Decided to go for the Saturday (June 10th) of the Alumni weekend. Bush     House, as a possible venue, to be checked out.                                      

                                                                                     Action  T.Willis
We have been offered a painting of an early King’s Engineers’ Dinner. After some discussion it was decided that no funds were available. Information to be conveyed. 

                                                                                               Action   T.Willis                                                                                                          
6) Current initiatives.
a) Use of History Project material to promote Engineering at King’s
     Keith is still pursuing and will supply information for publicity purposes.

                                                                                   Action K.Newton

                                                                                               S.Parsons

    Prepare resume summarising what young engineers are doing.

                                                                                  Action A.Shafi

b)  Archive Material. 

       Nothing to report. Situation needs to be reviewed at the next meeting.
c)  Membership administration

      Discuss with Simon when the bursary situation is reviewed.

                                                                                Action C.Arrigoni

                                                                                            S.Parsons
d) Potential new Committee Members.
David, Amber and Vasilas were welcomed as new members. Vasilas and    Amber to come up with ideas as to how we can further connect with their “generation”                                         

                                                                        Action    A. Shafi  V.  Lyras
      
e)  Possible use of working groups to expedite specific projects.

No specific proposals but this could evolve as we move forward on our                   various initiatives.
7)      Accounts (including the Investment Fund)
          John presented an overview, reporting that the situation had been quite stable 
           over the last year. The value of the investment fund currently stands at about         

           £57,000   

 8) King’s Engineer – Bulletin and Newsletter
Mike Clode was commended for his work in pulling the Bulletin together and for the excellent result that ensued. As mentioned earlier it proved to be an excellent way of communication and is now seen as the way forward.
Planned to put out another bulletin.                                      Action M.Clode

Input invited by mid March 2017.                                         Action All
9) The Website    
Review our objectives and consider ideas for ways forward, mindful of our developing situation.                                                            

                                         Action J. Dixon, M. Torshizy   A. Shafi    V. Lyras
   10)    13 Club Trophy.

              Discuss nominations for the next recipient at our next meeting.    Action All
              Try to locate a suitable box                                                  Action  V. Lyras
              Check out possible calligrapher contact                                  Action A.Shafi
11)   Dates of next meetings

    Next Committee meeting fixed for Thursday 20th April 2017 
         AGM set for Thursday 23rd November 2017   
